### **Grand River Rainbow Historical Project**

### www.grandriver-rainbowhistory.ca/

celebrating the lives and times of rainbow folk in Grand River country

# Guelph Gay Equality Newsletter → Guelph Gay & Lesbian Equality Newsletter → Guelph Gay, Lesbian & Bisexual Equality Newsletter

**Publishing History**: Issued by **Guelph Gay Equality (GGE)** from 1977, May - 1990, August. Issued by **Guelph Gay & Lesbian Equality (GGLE)** from 1990, September - 1993, April. Issued by **Guelph Gay, Lesbian & Bisexual Equality (GGLBE)** from 1993, May - 1995, September.

Copyright Permission: Copies of individual issues of this *Newsletter* have been reproduced with the kind permission of its copyright holder, Guelph Queer Equality (GQE). This permission is part of a broad agreement to grant the Grand River Rainbow Historical Society copyright permission to reproduce publications of Guelph Queer Equality under its current and prior names back to its inception in 1973 (University of Guelph Homophile Association  $\rightarrow$  Guelph Gay Equality  $\rightarrow$  Guelph Gay & Lesbian Equality  $\rightarrow$  Guelph Queer Equality). No further reproduction is permitted.

**Digitized Files**: After the PDF file has displayed, we suggest that you **set your viewing window to a fairly large size** and then **adjust the PDF magnification** so that the text can be read comfortably.

**Telephone Numbers & Email Addresses**: These documents were published many years ago. Please do **NOT** use them as a source for telephone numbers or email addresses for local businesses or agencies. Reliable sources for that kind of information include <a href="http://www.canada411.ca/">http://www.canada411.ca/</a> and other search engines on the Internet.

**Redaction**: Certain parts of the digitized text have been **blacked out** in accordance with our **Redaction Policy**. The **Grand River Rainbow Historical Society** maintains a separate collection of unmarked (unredacted) copies of the issues of this magazine for consultation as necessary.

## guelph gay equality

Because of a number of important developments we are sending out a newsletter for January. There are several important items:

1. At our meeting of December 7, there were five women present for a discussion of what gay women want/need in Guelph, at least as far as G.G.E. is concerned. Some suggestions for activities were:

Regular Drop-in Trips to Theatre etc. Sports Events Community Volunteer Work Women's Dances Guest Speakers Women Counsellors for Gayline.

A gay women's drop-in will be held in Room 221, University Centre, on Monday, January 16th, beginning at 8pm. Women are urged to attend.

- 2. On December 15, 1977, the National Assembly of Quebec passed into law a bill giving civil rights to Quebec's gay men and women. Only two votes were registered against the bill in the 110 seat assembly. This is the same type of legislation which has been recommended for Ontario by the Ontario Human Rights Commission. The Quebec bill is the first to be passed in North America covering the general public. Why didn't any papers in Ontario cover the news?
- 3. Anita Bryant will visit Toronto on Sunday Jan. 15th, and we are getting ready to "welcome" her. A rally and demonstration will be held on Yonge St. on Saturday night, and there will be a peaceful demonstration at the People's Church in North York on Sunday, where Bryant will be appearing. We hope to send a bus down, so if you're interested, call Jim Dougan at 022-14. The offices of the Body Politic were raided by the police on
  - Friday December 30, and most of the files of the paper were seized. The raid is thought to have come as a result of Toronto Sun columnist Clare Hoy's attack on the article entitled Men Loving Boys Loving Men, which described the relationships of four Toronto pedophiles. This is a touchy subject in any circle of people, gay or straight, but it is also one which must be dealt with, since homosexuals are so often told that they are only interested in children.

Two charges of obscenity were laid, one for the article, and one for possession of copies of 'Loving Man', a gay sex guide which was previously cleared by Canadian customs. It seems that the police and Roy McMurtry were desparate to find something to damage the public's attitude towards gay people, because McMurtry claims we won't get our rights because of this.

### JANUARY EVENTS

- Wed. Jan. 11 Orientation for Gay Students 8pm, 9th Floor
- Lounge, Arts Building.
  Mon. Jan. 16 Women's Drop-in, Rm. 221, Univ. Centre. 8pm.
- Wed. Jan. 18 Gay Life in Amsterdam 8pm, 9th Floor Lounge.
- Fri. Jan. 20 Dance at the Country Schoolhouse, 611 Silvercreek Parkway, 9pm.